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Dear Parents/Carers 

It  has been an incredibly busy half term at
Kingsthorpe College. Our students ,  as always,  have
been involved in a number of events and activit ies
alongside their day-to-day learning. This includes
CCF and Duke of Edinburgh training, a range of
elective activit ies ,  Year 7 had an outside company
deliver a session on impact of alcohol ,  several sports
f ixtures and the Ski tr ip,  al l  of which you can read
about in this newsletter.  
 
We are extremely proud of our year 11 students who
have shown immense maturity and excellent attitudes
towards their learning, mock results ,  intervention and
revision sessions.  With just a few short weeks unti l
their real exams start ,  students are encouraged to
attend the revision sessions during half term, please
see the emails that have been sent from Miss
Gil l igan. Mrs Wil l iams has sent an additional
newsletter to Year 11 parents detail ing revision
resources and upcoming dates for your diary.  

Next term we look forward to welcoming our year 7
and 12 famil ies into school on Wednesday 5th March
and 19th March respectively for parents evening;
please keep an eye out for an email to book your
appointments in the coming weeks. 
 
I  am pleased to announce that Mrs Lloyd-Jones has
been appointed to the posit ion of Deputy
Headteacher this term. She wil l  be responsible for
pastoral care, behaviour ,  and safeguarding. 

School wil l  reopen on Monday, 24th February,  at the
normal t ime. I  hope you al l  have a wonderful break! 
 
Your sincerely,  
Mrs Matharu 
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Combined Cadet Force

The first week back this term, our year 10 cadets attended a camp at Chetwynd
Barracks to complete their Ski l l  at Arms training on the air r if le.  The cadets al l
passed the weapon test and were able to shoot on the range. They al l  completed
this to help support the next stage of their ski l l  at arms training next term. 

Training for year 9 continued this term with al l  cadets passing their St John’s
ambulance first aid badge, cadets learnt the primary survey of f irst aid, how to
use the recovery posit ion, CPR and to manage bleeding. They put these ski l ls  into
different scenarios,  learning valuable l i fe ski l ls .
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Duke of Edinburgh
Gold

This term began with our Gold award students taking to the f irst pool training
session. Students were able to learn safety ski l ls ,  paddle ski l ls  and how to enter
the canoe safely along with capsize dri l ls .  This is in preparation for the paddle
days which wil l  fol low on the River Nene, there wil l  be another session for students
to consolidate their ski l ls  with the canoe in March.
 
Both Bronze and Si lver students continued with their DofE training afterschool ,
with Bronze completing navigation training ready for their f irst practice
expedition day in March. Students took a look at the route they wil l  be walking
and have started planning their route cards.
 
Al l  students have worked hard to gain the knowledge they need, putting
themselves out of their comfort zones and building up confidence. They are
looking for to next term with more training and expeditions ahead.
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Electives 
Cultural - Starting into Italian

Electives 
Cultural - Japanese

In Japanese, students have been learning:

Basic conversation
Hiragana alphabet and Katakana alphabet 
Writing about Japanese food (words and sentences in Q&A format
Learning about Japanese schools
Tea Ceremony
Yukata
Manga drawing
Cooking okonomiyaki

 
As part of the Elective Beginners Ital ian, the class made pizzas just before Christmas with a
litt le bit of help from Mrs Lloyd-Jones and Miss Sherred. We used a recipe which didn’t  involve
yeast so that we could complete it  within the hour.  I t  was quite interesting to see how some
students were totally at home in a kitchen and knew exactly what they were doing, whilst others
were less confident about the different utensi ls and in some cases,  even how to turn the oven on.
This shows how important learning these l i fe ski l ls  is  in order that our young people can cope
with everyday l i fe as they get older! There were some really good pizzas made, and also some
slightly less successful  ones; but the students had fun and generally enjoyed the opportunity.
Special mention to David Staicu who made an excellent pizza, helped other students and was
by far the calmest and most competent person in the room!

Easy no-yeast pizza recipe - BBC Food
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Electives 
Creative - Natural History 

In Natural history we carry out the scientif ic study of the natural world. This includes
study of plants ,  animals ,  minerals ,  and fungi.  I t  involves observation, investigation, and
research to understand how the natural world works.  Some of the investigations we wil l
be doing are making fossi ls  and dinosaur research, volcanoes,  nature journaling
including tree identif ication, rock identif ication, Bee keeping and Astronomy.

Electives 
Physical - Greek Dancing

An introduction to the world of Greek traditional dancing. 
Greek dancing is regarded as one of the highest forms of arts and has been an
expression of human feelings for hundreds of years.  
This term we have been looking at the origin of the Kalamatianos,  Hasaposerviko and
Zonaradikos dances alongside their history,  folklore, Greek traditions and customs and
traditional Greek clothing to enhance our students cultural horizons.  
Our students have also learnt to move rhythmically to traditional music fol lowing a set
sequence of steps.
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Electives 
Cultural - Code Breaking 

In the code breaking elective we strive to engage students with problem solving and lateral
thinking.
We learn about different types of codes used through history,  who used them and what their
l imitations were.
We also try to write coded messages and decode others.
Students who l ike solving puzzles eg Wordle, Suduko, codewords and crosswords f ind it  gives
them useful strategies to solve the puzzles more efficiently.

See if  you can crack the code below provided by Miss Bailey. 

Good luck!
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P.S.H.E

Smashed Live Inspires Year 7 Students with Powerful Performance
 
Our Year 7 students recently had the incredible opportunity to experience Smashed Live, a
touring theatre company that delivers engaging performances on the dangers of underage
drinking, peer pressure, and its effects on the body.

Through a dynamic and interactive production, the Smashed team brought real-l i fe
scenarios to l i fe,  helping students understand the consequences of alcohol misuse in a
relatable and thought-provoking way. The performance was fol lowed by a workshop,
where students actively participated in discussions about making safe choices,  resist ing
peer pressure, and looking out for one another.

The feedback from students was overwhelmingly posit ive, with many saying the
performance made them think differently about alcohol and the risks involved. Teachers
also praised the engaging format,  which encouraged honest conversations in a safe and
supportive environment.

A huge thank you to the Smashed team for delivering such an impactful session. We look
forward to welcoming them back in the future!
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Humanities - Geography 

Antarctic Flags

Continuing on the theme of Antarctic Flags,  f ive more students have had their artwork
displayed in Antarctica at Signy Research Station. Signy station is surrounded by penguin
and Antarctic bird colonies,  and is a hugely important site for the Brit ish Antarctic Survey,
enabling them to research a variety of seabirds in their natural environment.
Derren Fox, the zoological f ield assistant at Signy very kindly took these photographs of
the students f lags. In the background is a colony of Chinstrap penguins and their babies.
Well  done to Flora, Courage, Oti l ia,  Louis and Dominik for their fantastic f lag designs.
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Performing Arts 

English 

Birdsong: A Level Literature Trip

Our Y12& 13 Literature students headed out to Aylesbury Waterside Theatre on Thursday
13th February marking the 30th anniversary of this best-sel l ing novel and in support of the
Royal Brit ish Legion.

This gave our students the opportunity to see this core text for their exam on stage – a
story of love and courage set in pre-war France, where a young Englishman must lead his
men through the carnage of the Battle of the Somme and through the sprawling tunnels
that l ie deep underground, cl inging to the memory of his love as his world l iterally and
metaphorically explodes around him.

Aptitude students had a fantastic tr ip to the Derngate to see Dear Evan Hansen. They were
visibly inspired by the talent on display during this show. An amazing storyl ine, exceptional
vocals and styl ish choreography. The students loved every moment and asked if  we could stage
this show in the future!
 
We continue to work with the RSC and Si lhouette theatre company. This years ’  project sees our
top actors working on ‘Oh Lord what fools these mortals be! ’  – a combination of Shakespeare’s
comedies reflecting on the state of humankind. The KC actors have made an exceptional start
with the organiser commenting on their focus and energy. Two more collaborative rehearsals
and many hours at school and they wil l  be on stage at the Royal Theatre on June 16th. 
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Visual Arts 
I t ’ s  been another busy month within the Visual Arts faculty ,  with year 11 students completing their
f irst portfol ios and starting their externally set assignment.  Some of the work produced has been
incredibly brave and creative.

As well  as al l  the exciting things happening at key stage 4, Year 7 have been completing
landscapes in the style of Brit ish artist David Hockney. Year 8 have been experimenting with the
popular art movement know as Cubism, and year 9 have started to create portraits in the style of
Indonesian artist Toni Agustian.

Students in year 10 f ine art have been developing their painting ski l ls  by studying the portraits of
Stephen Conroy. They’ve learned how to mix a range of skin tones using acryl ic paints and are
producing some beautiful  artist studies.  Skin tones are always a challenge but once you have the
confidence, it  feels l ike second nature. Next,  we wil l  be looking at how to use abstract colour in
portraiture which is always a favourite with students- keep your eyes peeled for new works in
next month’s newsletter.  

Meanwhile,  year 11 are on the f inal leg of their f ine art GCSE .  In January,  students began to
create their exam project .  Students have a choice of themes with many opting for hair ,  music
and movies as their chosen themes. Whilst working on their exam projects ,  year 11 have been
finishing off their impressive coursework outcomes and are looking forward to some arty t ime
during half term with Miss Wade. It  was lovely to display some of the current work at Y11 parents
evening and students were so happy to hear the posit ive feedback. Well  done #teamfineart.  

3D design have been working on Slab built  vases and clay t i les inspired by mechanical forms for
their GCSE coursework. Whilst year 10 have made decorated pinch pots which were inspired by a
trip to Birmingham Sealife centre.

In photography, year 10 pupils are currently completing a collage project that is inspired by the
artist Lisa Creagh. Students have used a f latbed scanner to take high resolution images of
f lowers which are then isolated on photoshop, then duplicated, resized and rearranged to create
a composit ion.

We would l ike to thank al l  students for their hard work and dedication to the visual arts .  Without
them, none of this beautiful  artwork would be possible.
 
Don’t forget to check on the VA Instagram for al l  our latest news and inspiring work by our artists
at KC .  
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M.F.L

The Languages Department continues to use The Language Gym website Language Gym -
Home to support our language learning. This is a website designed by Gianfranco Conti ,
who is a specialist in applied l inguist ics ,  and how we learn languages. Every student who
studies a foreign language is given access to the Language Gym, which can be used for
self-study, as well  as for homework assignments and revision. There are many different
exercises and games on the site that promote vocabulary learning, sentence building
and f luency – for example try the Boxing Game to increase your speed in using the
target language! We hope your chi ldren f ind the site useful;  their teachers wil l  have
explained how to access the website. Students and parents alike are welcome to
explore the site unaided to improve their language, rather than wait to be set some
homework.   Here are some of the different games you can play: 

language-gym.com

Bonne chance/viel Glück!

Year 11 French & German students have just completed their mock speaking exams; and
congratulations to everyone who gave it  their best shot! Although it  is  natural to be
nervous about an exam which involves speaking in a foreign language, it  was clear many
of them had really revised and taken the opportunity to do the best they could, before
the real exam at the end of Apri l .  Intervention in French & German continues to run on a
Tuesday after school; but if  you can’t make it  then talk to your teacher to see how they
can support you over the next few months.

Bien fait/gut gemacht!
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P.E

Team 1:
  

KC   Team 2:
  

Football tournament at Duston
School 

Venue & Date:
  

16.01.25

Match details:
  

We travelled over to the Duston School with 2 teams consisting of Year 7/8 girls
and Year 9/10 girls to play in the Northampton Schools Futsal tournament. 
 
The tournament was played in pools, with our Year 7/8 team winning 4 out of their
5 games, narrowly missing out on a place in the final by losing to Northampton
School 2-1. They therefore finished runners-up in their pool. 
  
The Year 9/10 team won each of the games in their pool and progressed to the
final where they faced Duston School. They won this game 2-0 and became
tournament champions.  
 
They now progress on to the regional event in Kettering after half term.  
 
A special mention must be made for Esme S who was outstanding throughout.  
 
All of the girls were a credit to KC – they demonstrated a mature approach,
teamwork and resilience throughout. All of the games were played in good spirit
and demonstrated fair play and respect. 
 

Player of the
Match:
  

Everyone! 

  Final Score:
  

7/8 girls narrowly missed out on the final. 
9/10 girls won the final vs The Duston School. 

  Report written by:
  

Mr Smith Year Group 

My Match Report 
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P.E

Team 1:
  

Kingsthorpe College   Team 2:
  

Malcolm Arnold Academy 

Venue & Date:
  

30.01.25

Goal scorers &
Times
  

Match details:
  

The boys played MA on a cold Thursday afternoon. The game kicked off and it
was a cagey start from both teams.

The Malcolm Arnold team were strong and physical and took early possession of
the ball. 

The KC team defended well and some good saves were made by Platon. The KC
defence was under pressure but holding out, the MA strikers were strong and
created some good chances. The defence was finally broken!  

KC battled hard and continued to close down the attack. Substitutions were made
and the players who came on, including Temi, made a difference to our attack.  

A tough game; every player tried their best but in the end, MA ran out 2-0 winners.
We move onto the next game. 

Player of the
Match:
  

Platon S

  Final Score:
  

KC 0 - 2 MAA

  Report written by:
  

Mr Smith Year Group 

My Match Report 
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P.E

Team 1:
  

KC   Team 2:
  

Moulton 

Venue & Date:
  

28/1/2025 at Kingsthorpe College

Goal scorers &
Times
  

Esme S – x2 
Tori O – x1 

Match details:
  

This fixture was a County Cup quarter final game. Having received a bye in the
previous round, this was the girls’ first chance to play together this season.  
 
KC were far too strong for the Moulton side and the scoreline would have been
significantly different if the Moulton GK didn’t have an outstanding performance.  
 
The first goal came as a result of some good work down the right-hand side with
the ball being delivered to Tori who managed to stay onside to finish it off and
make it 1-0.  
 
All the play was in Kingsthorpe’s favour, however the Moulton goal came from a
terrific shot into the top corner by their striker to make it 1-1. That was the score as
the HT whistle came. 
 
Coming out for the second half was much the same with Kingsthorpe having all the
play. Finally, we got the breakthrough with a precise finish from Esme, the second
goal came shortly after with again a precise finish. 
 
Overall a good performance, but we may need to step it up against Magdalen
College in the Semi-finals. 

Player of the
Match:
  

Esme S 

  Final Score:
  

KC 3 - 1 Moulton

  Report written by:
  

Mr Kingsnorth Year Group 10/11

My Match Report 
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 Italy Ski Trip 

With its bri l l iant range of ski runs and picturesque landscape, students of Kingsthorpe
College and Southfields School for Girls had a cultural ly enriching experience within
Sestriere, Italy.      
 
We arrived at Sestriere in the afternoon of January 1st and students were promptly f itted
for ski equipment in preparation for the fol lowing day. We were delighted to see such
fine, clear weather upon waking up the next morning, which made for great ski ing
conditions.  
 
Throughout the week, students were broken up into ski groups and had four hours of ski
school each day. Each group had the support of an attentive ski instructor that helped
students go from strength to strength. Whether that was beginners learning the
fundamentals of ski ing, or students that were more advanced honing their technique. It
was a delight to watch students grow in confidence throughout the week and develop a
passion for ski ing. 
 
In the evenings,  students had the opportunity to purchase souvenirs and mementos from
the local vi l lage and take some well-earned down time at the hotel .  We all  dined within
the town of Sestriere one evening and had copious amounts of delicious Ital ian pizza!
Margarita, pepperoni ,  sausage and even chip topped pizzas were brought out to students
in abundance. On the penult imate afternoon, students also tr ied thick,  authentic Ital ian
hot chocolate in a local restaurant at the bottom of the slopes.   

Throughout the week students made amazing progress with their ski ing, formed new
friendships and were immersed in Ital ian culture, while also being a credit to the Orbis
Trust .  I  know the 2026 Orbis Ski Trip wil l  be just as enriching.   

Miss Napier-Gibbins.    
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Post 16
Over the Summer of 2024, the Post 16 bui lding had a make-over,  giving us a wider study area
and some updated furniture. A wall  was knocked through from the original study area into a
smaller classroom giving us a bigger study space which could be arranged differently.  The
centre was also provided with new furniture giving the space a much more modern and
purposeful feel .  We now have a quiet working room, an updated kitchen area with new
facil it ies and a big central study room with group tables and individual work booths.  We have
found that this has created a much better working environment which is appreciated by our
students.

Our Year 12 students are currently benefit ing from school group study ski l ls  sessions which are
helping them to adapt to the different demands of Post 16 study. These include note taking,
t ime management and independent study ski l ls .  We are also supporting these students as they
secure work experience placements for March; many of these students were unfamil iar with
how to approach employers and we have helped them write letters or emails of application,
make phone calls and provide CVs.

Year 12 have also benefitted from a trip to Northampton University.  I t  wil l  not be long before
we begin launching UCAS and the university application process to them and visit ing a local
campus is an excellent way to introduce university l i fe to them. Al l  Year 12 attended along with
Mr Murray, Mr Campbell ,  Mr Hobbs and Mrs Brown and had an informative and engaging day.

Our Year 13 students are ful ly immersed in the UCAS cycle with 92% of them applying to
university.  We have been thri l led by the number of offers students have already received;
several of them have received all  their replies and are starting to make their f irm and
insurance choices. We have a rigorous quality assurance process for our UCAS applications and
this is reflected in the number of offers our students are receiving. We wil l  shortly be delivering
information on student f inance to ensure our students receive the correct information and
allocations.

Year 13 are now approaching their last set of mock exams and we are increasingly seeing
students remain after the end of the school day to work within the study centre. It  is  fantastic
to see our students committed to their studies and we hope to see many of them at our annual
'Big revision' evening soon.

Post 16 students have also been fortunate to have had a number of useful talks from Nottingham
Trent University on topics such as alternative degree options,  study ski l ls  and an upcoming one
on student f inance.

Finally ,  we have been thri l led with the number of applications we have received to join our
Year 12 in September 2025, both from Kingsthorpe Students and a number of external
candidates.  We are already planning our transit ion days for June 2025 and are excited to run
some new subjects this year.
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Inclusion Update 
Welcome to the new Inclusion space!

We are feeling fantastically lucky to have our brand-new space available for use! 
As you can see from the pictures,  we have some bri l l iant resources to help support students
at Kingsthorpe College, such as the Cubbie, the Provision room as well  as the breakout
rooms which are being uti l ised for smaller group interventions.  The furniture is purpose built
for the new space, giving us the much needed facil it ies to help our students f lourish here at
KC. Whilst there are sti l l  some more changes to come, we are feeling very grateful to be
able to offer this place to work in such a fresh and spacious environment for some of our
students.

In addition to our new inclusion space please see the dates and times we have for targeted
intervention and homework club:

Monday 
Homework club 3.15-4.15pm 
Group reading support (targeted intervention) 3.15-4pm 

Tuesday 
Homework club 3.15-4.15pm 

Thursday 
Homework club 3.15-4.15pm 
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Dates for your Diary - KC Drop In’s 

Meet the SENDCO

Dear Kingsthorpe College Community,

I  am thri l led to introduce myself as the new Special Educational Needs and Disabil it ies
Coordinator (SENDCO) at Kingsthorpe College. Having recently relocated from London,
where I  held a similar role,  I  bring over 10 years of dedicated experience in Special
Educational Needs. My journey in this f ield has been shaped not only by my professional
background but also by my personal experiences,  which have deepened my understanding
and commitment to supporting all  students.

Joining such a vibrant school and a dynamic department f i l ls  me with excitement.  I  am
eager to collaborate with you to create an inclusive and supportive environment for your
children. To foster open communication, I  wil l  be hosting SENDCO drop-in calls every
Monday, which can be booked in advance via email .

I  look forward to working together to promote SEN and make a posit ive impact on the l ives
of the young people here at Kingsthorpe.

Warm regards,

Miss Konadu - Aboagye
SENDCO, Kingsthorpe College
nana.konadu-aboagye@kingsthorpecollege.org.uk












